

2/8/2020

ROLE CALL

TENURE

OFFICERS/SUBCOMMITTEES		In Attendance	1 ST	2 ND
1	Chair	Ted T	X	X
2	Vice-Chair	Hector	X	X
3	Secretary	Johanna K	X	X
4	Secretary - Alternate	vacant		
5	Treasurer	Monica F	X	X
6	Treasurer - Alternate	Liz La	X	X
7	RCM I	Liz Lo	X	X
8	RCM II	Jay	X	X
9	P&P Chair	Jeff S	X	X
10	P&P Alt	Denise P	X	X
11	Activities	Joe R	X	X
12	H&I Chair	Jaime D	A	A
13	H&I Vice-Chair	Liz N	X	X
14	Public Relations Chair	Jeff S	X	X
15	Phone Line Chair	Tracey	X	X
16	Phone Line Ad Hoc	n/a		
17	TSCNA Liaison	Grey C.	X	X

	Begin	End
Ted T.	6/1/2019	5/31/2020
Hector S.	6/1/2019	5/31/2020
Johanna K	9/1/2019	8/31/2020
n/a		
Monica F.	6/1/2019	5/31/2020
Liz La	6/1/2019	5/31/2020
Liz Lo	10/1/2019	9/30/2020
Jay M	10/1/2019	9/30/2020
Jeff S.	7/1/2019	6/30/2020
Denise P.	6/1/2019	5/31/2020
Joe R.	6/1/2019	5/31/2020
Jaime D	2/1/2020	1/3/2021
Liz N	2/1/2020	1/30/2021
Jeff S.	9/1/2019	8/31/2020
Tracey	6/1/2019	5/31/2020
n/a		
Grey	1/1/2019	12/31/2020

GROUPS		Attendance	1 ST	2 ND	
1	Candlelight - Get For Real	Fri	Monica F	X	X
2	Dopeless Hopefiends	Sun	Stuart	X	X
3	Dream Catchers	Sat	Peter A	A	A
4	Getting Started	Sun	James	X	A
5	High Hopes	Wed	Jay	X	X
6	In the Here and Now	Wed	Grey	X	X
7	Keeping It Simple	Sun	G. Jim	X	X
8	Libertad	Tues	Chuy	X	X
9	New Beginnings	Wed	Joe H	A	A
10	Newcomer's	M - S	Kat (Kevin)	X	X
11	Power of Love	Mon	Denise P	X	X
12	Que Esta Pasando?	Wed	Juanita B	X	A
13	Saturday Night Live	Sat	Patty	X	X
14	Solo Por Hoy	Tues	Rick	X	X
15	Surrender To Win	Tues	Michael	X	X
16	The 11th Step: Sit Down Shut U	Sun	Blaine	X	X
17	The Night Shift	Thurs	Christine	X	X
18	The Pit - For Addicts Only	Fri	Nina	X	X
19	We Do Recover	Mon	Albert M	X	X
20	Winning- Steps & Traditions	Thurs	Joe R	X	X

NEW MEMBERS & VISITORS	
Patty	Sat Night Live
Kat	Newcomers
Jeru	Rainbow Recovery
Gavin	
Nina	GSR Pit
Ozzy	
James	GSR Getting Started

REINSTATEMENT OF GROUPS	
none	

1st Roll Call 16 Voting groups
 2nd Roll Call 15 Voting groups = 94%

INELIGIBLE GROUPS		In Attendance	1 ST	2 ND
Midnight Madness	Sat		A	A
Wild West Wednesday	Wed	Connie(not GSR)	X	X
Urban Recovery	MWF	Oscar	A	A
Rainbow Recovery	Fri	Jeru	X	X

REPORTS

OFFICERS/SUBCOMMITTEES		RPRT	
1	Vice-Chair	Hector	W
2	Treasurer	Monica F.	W
3	RCM	Liz Lo	W
4	P&P Chair	Jeff	W
5	Activities	Joe	W
6	H&I Chair	Liz N -Vice Ch	W
7	Public Relations Chair	Jeff	W
8	Phone Line Chair	Tracey	W
9	TSCNA Liaison	Grey no report yet	
10	Ad Hoc		

GROUPS		RPRT			
1	Candlelight - Get For Real	Fri	Monica F	W	10
2	Dopeless Hopefiends	Sun	Stuart	W	20
3	Dream Catchers	Sat	Peter A	A	0
4	Getting Started	Sun	James	W	224.3
5	High Hopes	Wed	Jay	W	0
6	In the Here and Now	Wed	Grey	W	5
7	Keeping It Simple	Sun	Corina	W	5.5
8	Libertad	Tues	Chuy	W	10
9	New Beginnings	Wed	Joe H	A	0
10	Newcomer's	M - S	Kat (Kevin)	W	0
11	Power of Love	Mon	Denise P	W	20
12	Que Esta Pasando?	Wed	Juanita B	W	20
13	Saturday Night Live	Sat	Tim M	W	5
14	Solo Por Hoy	Tues	Rick	W	15
15	Surrender To Win	Tues	Michael	W	10
16	The 11th Step: Sit Down Shut U	Sun	Blaine	W	0
17	The Night Shift	Thurs	Christine	W	10
18	The Pit - For Addicts Only	Fri	Nina	W	10
19	We Do Recover	Mon	Albert M	W	10
20	Winning- Steps & Traditions	Thurs	Joe R	W	5
21	Midnight Madness	Sat	Elena	A	0
22	Wild West Wednesday	Wed	Connie	W	0
23	Urban Recovery	MWF	Oscar	A	0

MOTIONS	SHARES
0 Tabled in Jan for 2nd time Webmaster	1. Grey C. TSCNA Event Support April
1 Request for \$ for Event Feb 22	2. Jay - RGRCA merchandise sales
2 Receipt for Reimbursement	3. Jeff - RGRCA Early Registrations Feb. 22
3 Request for \$ for H&I Lit	4. Corina - Old receipts
	5. Jeru - New Meeting
	6. Jeru - New Reading
	7. Liz Lo - Learning day in March/Regional meet

ELECTIONS (Old Business - 51%)	
1	Secretary Alt Nina elected
2	
3	
4	

Also \$10 for Activities Feb 22nd Event

ASC Meeting Minutes 02-08-2020

Concepts read by Gavin

New Members and Visitors—Patty alt, Gavin alt, Kat, Jeru, Nina, Ozzy, James

Reinstatement of Groups – none

Roll call - 18 groups present (16 are voting groups)

Minutes Approved Motion to approve by Monica , 2nd by Christine

REPORTS:

Vice Chair - Hector – Keeping it Simple is autonomous. Any personal grievance should be brought to this group. I went and saw no violations of traditions.

Treasurer— Monica – Written. See attached. Has the bank statement as well. Has prudent reserve and EOY event set aside.

RCM I— Liz Lo- I have attached minutes of last Regional Meeting. The RCM II and I zoomed in since neither one of us could attend in person. The CAR with letter to GSR's was emailed out along with the Flyer out for the Heart of NA event. Did all GSR's receive email with car stuff? If not give Johanna your email address. The people who are presenting the CAR state they need a screen to show presentation. I requested \$400 for rental of space and food for March Regional meeting and it passed. However the minutes say its for a learning day so we can have a learning day from Region that day if we like. Take it to your groups and let me know. Jay is selling shirts to help support. The Region is purchasing headphones for the convention. Remember that what belongs to the region belongs to every area. Remember in March when regional meeting takes place we will ask about flash drives.

Jeff- Headphones translation committee didn't know anything about the purchasing of translation headphones. They had already worked that out. It may not be a done deal.

P&P – Jeff – Had meet Jan 8th. The P&P is a working document we, he fellowship, are all reviewing that will be brought to groups. If you're interested attend the next PP meeting.

Activities – Joe - Churches are blocking this NA event as soon as we tell them it's a 13 -14 hour event. Its now being held at 3501 Hueco. Plenty of room. Its cheaper. Any outside issues have been smoothed out. Monica and Juan Carlos will be the speakers.

I need clarity on if RGRCA is setting up a merchandise table as it will interfere with our auction, etc.

Liz Lo - They will be taking registrations but its not a support event for the convention

Liz Lo – I would, however, like to request that Activities include in the Format a clause for NON-Affiliation -6th tradition

Joe – Of course, we can do that.

H&I – Liz N. – Johanna read the report the H&I Chair emailed.

Liz N – We've had issue with some of the facilities. Asking us to fill out forms that we have no business filling out. Will hopefully resolve that soon with women's Aliviane.

Liz Lo – Is there a separate approval process for NM than TX when going in to Correctional Facilities? Liz N - Yes

Corina – Forms are those that show they were at the meeting and also some saying they attended the group. We've been filling those out for years.

Juanita – I have been to that facility and I have never signed that. The one that says they attended NA is the only one I signed but the other form no because it is not and NA thing. I think it can be reworded and have NA added. Some of what it says doesn't relate to anything we talk about.

Liz N - I just wanted to add that they get state funding. They're getting paid and we're signing off and they are filing those forms with the state. I respect what Corina is saying but we need to address this.

Ted – If they are saying it is a therapy it's not.

Corina – I was against it in the beginning, just so you know.

PR – Jeff – Met on Sat Feb 1st. Will be reaching out to public at fire stations, libraries, and other. Also Homeless shelters. ROSC meeting cancelled in Feb. Pete and myself were able to get the meeting lists changed. We have 1800 copies. Pete gave him \$100 but we will need to reimburse for \$75. Pete and I paid the extra.

Phone Line - Tracey- Posters for buses were printed. Our next meeting is on Feb 29th 2-3 and 1201 E. Yandell. Please take this flyer to your group. Also have receipt for posters.

TSCNA Liaison – Grey – No written report because the next meeting is on March 28th in Austin. Will get formally introduced and will have more information in April.

Liz Lo – They are looking forward to meeting Grey as well.

Group reports -

Michael – The \$ for the Getting Started meeting was being collected since beginning but had no trusted servants so I have just been holding on to it. Today we are giving area \$224.30.

The Night Shift has donated \$10 and there was some discussion about groups giving money directly to Activities. The Financial page the Treasurer created has not been approved at ASC but is available for anyone to use. On there is a space to put donations.

Monica – Not in policy so not required

Corina – I used to have ppl initial.

Juanita – in last Activities asked groups not to donate money. To bring whatever food or stuff they were going to bring

Denise – Just as a point of reference, this is an item in the proposed revision of the P&P

Johanna – ask for receipt

Christine – could I please get a receipt?

15 min break by Majority Vote

2nd concept read by Stuart

2nd Roll Call – 15 out of 16 voting groups present = 94% - Both Business and Policy quorum met

Shares:

Share 1 – Grey C. I was planning an event to support the TSCNA convention in May. Would like to have it in April since Feb and March we have a lot going on. Perhaps dinner with panel with all ASC subcommittee chairs. Like a learning day. We can charge for plates and \$ goes back to TSCNA. We have been consistently donating about \$700 per year. We are an area not a region so it's a good amount. Region is coming in both Feb and March so April is better. Need help planning food and event. Will call out to homegroups for that.

Ted – Its an honor for us as an area as we are one of 2 areas that have the TSCNA convention the rest are regions.

Grey C. – This year its in Denison Texas. Where the casinos are! On the registration form it asks for who wants to host the 2022 convention. We can put in a bid if this Area wants to so take it back to your homegroups to see if they want and are willing to support a convention. I'd also like to get HG input on what date would be good and what they are willing to contribute.

Bid done at actual convention? Yes

Bring your HG conscience to Grey nest ASC to vote on that.

Share 2 – Jay - HB from Region wants to know the demand for preconvention merchandise. Last time only one person from Az bought a t-shirt. I did let him know it would be best if we had an actual sample. They will bring some for March 31st meeting. Will ask him if he can bring one for Heart of NA function so we can see them. Is wanting to gauge our interest.

Ted – Junkies will buy nothing sight unseen...might be bunk.

Liz lo – Will be bringing t-shirts for Regional Meeting. I don't know how it's done now but this process is not user friendly. They used to send us a case and trust us to sell them.

Monica – If someone could just bring some they'll sell.

Jay – We also have to have ppl to sell them. Preferably Merchandise committee ppl.

Liz Lo – Is there any commitment? Monica only so 1 person

Jeff – As part of RCC it did come up so they are aware we want stuff. I'll bring it up to the again.

Share 3 – Jeff – the RCC is setting me up on Square right now on my phone so I can take credit card/debit card payments. Cash too. If anyone wants to register at the event you can do it at that time. This year we'll have a reg packet that has all the events for 1 price. Don't know how much that is yet.

Joe – They aren't bringing stuff down?

Jeff- They can send it to us

Joe – If we have auction or donation then ppl won't participate

Liz Lo - They're not having a table just announcing that stuff and registration are available. You can still go on with your events.

Jeff – Sashua is not coming from Albuquerque, she's coming from Roswell, so probably won't have stuff with her

Jay – We still have PR stuff. Jeff has it.

Share 4 – I have receipts that should go to region. One for \$500 given to me at learning day. Also have receipt from World Service for literature. I have 2 receipts right here. One from 11/14/2016 for Guiding Principles. I left that meeting and was not there to answer any questions and I was removed. I gave \$300 to Area. There were more ppl from Region than from El Paso at the event. I will let you all take a picture of these receipts. I am not giving them up as I don't trust anyone here.

Jeff read the email to us that was sent out to her as they were unable to reach her. He stated that she replied with vicious email that I don't want to read as it was very hateful.

Corina – We need to go over the minutes from that meeting in 2016.

Grey – Was there something specific that you were requesting?

Corina - I was ready to let this go and I am still being approached regarding this. If you're not going to tell me today what it was then just drop it; It causes disunity.

Share 5 – Jeru – I have gotten some feedback about whether or not this group (Rainbow Recovery) is violating traditions. I've been told it's against traditions and the its discriminating.

Ted – as you stated its got a focus. There are other meetings like men, women, as long as you are leaving it open for others to attend it's not violating traditions as long as there is no addict being denied

Jeru - The concern is a valid one – it needs to be open since it is NA. The reason we did an LGBT+ focus was because there are things in our lives where we feel more comfortable sharing these things with each other and not with everyone else. I have heard in meetings some discriminating and disparaging comments. The message is that anyone is welcome but the focus topics will be lgbt+.

Jay – to me there are all kinds of issues. When I went to the Common Strengths group I felt ok to speak but was not comfortable there because a lot of strange things were going on. If it attracts people that are strong with recovery then it will be a strong group.

Share 6 - A Spiritual Journey: It's a new reading that NAWs has put out. Each group is autonomous but I wanted to make people aware of it.

Share 7 – Liz Lo – Remember they gave me \$400 to do event. Then in the minutes it says Learning Day but that was not what I was asking for. So do we want to do that? We could have a meeting then learning day same day?

Grey – Lets take it back to groups since I am also asking for TSCNA and this way they have a say in that too.

Ted – We had a lot of topics for learning days in our ASC Inventory

Corina – It's about a balance. We have an opportunity here. We always put the responsibility on Activities but this is about balance. Topic – Spirituality in Service.

Michael – take back to group to see if they want it and willing to support. Get the fellowship involved.

Liz Lo – absolutely: Like ted said. Its ok to have 2 learning days.

Michael – We should emphasize the dates, March and April.

Liz Lo - I think it's a great idea to have 2 learning days.

Ted – we are part of both so it's good and our group discussion should be more about HOW we do it and not about If we do it.

Liz Lo - Exactly

Old Business –

Tabled: Motion regarding Webmaster position.

Michael - That was all taken back to groups so everyone should have their votes.

Do we want a website? 11/16 = 68% Yes we want a website

Do we want to move the website/webmaster to have its own committee? 4/16 = 25% for YES

Do we want to move to PR or keep with Phone Line? 7/16 = 44% to keep with Phone Line

1 to move to PR (less than 1%)

OUTCOME: We DO want a website but stays in Phone Line. So, no change in Policy.

Elections:

Sec alt: Ted –I nominate Nina, Blaine 2nd : Accept the nomination. Any other nominations? Grey Cease. Joe 2nd.

Clean time requirements: 6 months. Term 1 year. Questions asked by Ted. 13 years clean, has sponsor, works steps, goes to meetings, etc. Have you ever not completed your commitment or term? Yes. Has done a lot of other service. Never misused funds. 15 Yes/1 abstention

Congratulations Nina!

Motions:

Motion 1 – Joe R. Function coming up this month. We are providing lunch and dinner so we need money. \$400 for event.

Pro – Grey - Really good idea. I'm going to be hungry after 5 hrs of CAR. Con – 0

14 yes – 1 no: Passed

Motion 2 – Corina G. Reimbursement for funds spent.

15 yes – Passed unanimously

Motion 3 – Liz N. \$265.65 to purchase H&I Literature

Patty – has it been spent already? No

Hector – There is a set amount in the P&P right? No not anymore.

Jeru – Does that amount include the shipping? No

Liz – When we have a lit coordinator for committee don't they pick up the lit here at area? No they order.

Motion was amended to \$285.65 to include shipping

13 yes 1 no 1 abstention -Passed

Next Meeting on March 14, 2020 at 10:00 am at 7000 Edgemere

Announcements: See email these minutes were sent in

~~Group Service Report~~

Name of Group: Vice-Chair Hector S.		Date: 2-8-20
Location: AREA		
Meeting Dates/Times:		
GSR/Alt Name:		
ASC Donation \$	Newcomers/Month:	Avg. Attendance:
Anniversaries:		
Additional Information: I want to thank ^{keep it simple} getting started for invited me. they wanted to be transparent with their finances to this Area body. I don't believe that they are Advertise as a group. If they had the need to be transparent their ASF should bring that inf. to this Area. If there is any personal grievance to any one. They should bring it to this Area under the 10th concept.		

El Paso Area of Narcotics Anonymous
Treasurer Report
January 11, 2020

AVAILABLE OPERATING ACCOUNT BALANCE

Running Bal.

before any money given this month and after outstanding checks clear

\$228.44

Item	Description		EXPENSES
Ck 530	Sunrise Storage	1/2/2020	\$ (45.00)
**** Ck 531	RSC - phone line/10% Bills (Oct/Nov) (\$30 for phone line/\$77.56 for bills)	1/3/2019	\$ (107.56)
Ck 532	ASC rent	1/11/2020	\$ (25.00)
Ck 533	RSC - phone line/10% Bills (Dec/Jan) (\$30 for phone line/\$72.84 for bills)	1/11/2020	\$ (102.84)
Ck 534	FYVEICH Signs, LLC - bus posters	1/11/2019	\$ (292.28)
Ck 535	Juana Baray - New Years Event	1/11/2019	\$ (148.07)
Ck 536	Ted - Area Inventory Food	1/11/2019	\$ (47.37)

Total Expenses

\$ (768.12)

Contributions

Candlelight/Get for Real	\$ 10.00
Dopeless Hopefiends	NO SHOW
Dreamcatchers	\$ -
Getting Started	NO SHOW
High Hopes	\$ -
In the Here and Now	\$ 5.00
Keeping It Simple	\$ -
Libertad	\$ -
Midnight Madness	\$ 5.00
New Beginnings	\$ 5.00
Newcomers	\$ 50.00
Night Shift	\$ 10.00
Power of Love	\$ -
Que Esta Pasando	\$ -
Saturday Night Live	\$ 5.00
Solo Por Hoy	\$ 15.00
Surrender to Win	\$ 10.00
Sit Down and Shut Up	\$ -
The Pit for Addicts Only	\$ 15.00
We Do Recover	\$ 10.00
Wild West Recovery	\$ -
Winning Steps and Traditions	\$ 5.00
ASC 7th Tradition	\$ 19.00
Returned by RCM	\$ 27.67
Activities	\$ 1,096.00
Cashiers Check mailed from David B. Ck 640988519	\$ 15.00
TSCNA	

Total Income

\$ 1,302.67

Balance in Operating account for the month

\$762.99

BALANCE IN RESERVED ACCOUNT

Prudent Reserve	\$ 509.38
End of Year Function Reserve	\$ 500.00

\$ 1,009.38

Looking forward, next months bills are ASC rent (\$25), storage (\$45), PO Box in March 2020, \$30 for phone line and 10% of bills (February/March)
(POLICY STATES IT IS 10% OF AMT PREVIOUS TO AREA FOR EVERY ODD MONTH)

**** CHECK 524 WAS RETURNED BY RCM I FOR THE NAME ON THE CHECK WAS NOT MADE OUT TO REGINAL SERVICE COMMITTEE. THE CHECK WAS VOIDED AND A NEW CHECK WAS SENT OUT.

Feb 8, 2020

ASC Body:

Attached are the regional minutes. RCM 2 and myself zoomed in for the regional meeting which was held in Santa Fe. Following is a list of events for our area to be informed of:

- CAR with letter emailed to GSRs so that groups can get acquainted with information that will be discussed at the CAR presentation on Feb 22 (flyer was sent out) RDA will need a screen to project power point
- March 21 we will host the regional meeting and an event to support Regional Convention. Activities has been informed and will be working with the Entertainment Chair of convention to get the event in place. I requested 400.00 for rental of facility and food.
- New Business: 1. Purchase translation headphones for our region \$5,038.40. Passed El Paso abstained. 2. Donate old treasures laptop to RCC for data entry at conventions. Passed. 3. To give Laura B permission to use the website to create a H&I database (free) Passed. 4. Storage unit increase in size and increase in of 72.00 per year. Passed. 5. To give El Paso \$400. For next regional meeting in March . Motion read to include a service learning day opportunity. I asked to be for food and facility only. What do we want to do?
- Jay will be doing Convention Tshirt sale announcements and has been in contact with the Merchandise Chair regarding process of sales.

Really looking forward for all groups to participate in CAR. Remember NA groups have a mechanism to guide and direct the activities of NA World Services and because the groups have created the service structure, they have the final authority over all its affairs. By the same token the groups also have the final responsibility for the support of all its activities. The two go hand in hand.

Driven by Purpose

Liz L

RCM El Paso

01/18/20 Treasurer's Report

- \$5,038.40 to Encore for 120 headset
 - The \$1,500 budgeted for renting the headsets will not be spent by the convention and will be returned to the RSC with the final check following the convention
- \$66 advance to Tom K to purchase literature to pay for 2 months' rent for Santa Fe Recovery Center (January 2020 + previous use)
- \$50 advance to Anna M to purchase cords for Zoom equipment
- \$400 to El Paso for event
- Please make checks payable to 'Rio Grande RSC'
 - The bank is pushing back against checks payable to, in one teller's words, 'alphabet soup'
- Reminder: Anyone receiving an advance for travel or events must provide receipts for all funds disbursed
- I'm returning the reformatted old Treasurer's laptop
- I purchased a new one for \$246.49
- 2019 Net Income = \$2,364.46
- A draft budget was attached to the November minutes; see the January minutes for the correct budget
- Mea Culpa
 - Error in the budget template; budgeted expenses actually exceed projected income by only \$425 (not \$5,425)
- Follow up items from the last meeting (1/18/20 – RCMs approved move to 5 x 15 unit at \$77/month)
 - Per Zoom, they offer only monthly or annual rates (\$14.99/month or \$149.90/year); there are no one-time or intermittent meeting options
 - Discussion regarding larger storage unit
 - We need ideas for lighting (no outlets or lights in the units)

Monthly	Size	Annual	Annual Increase
\$ 71.00	5 x 10*	\$ 852.00	
\$ 77.00	5 x 15	\$ 924.00	\$ 72.00
\$ 99.00	10 x 10	\$ 1,188.00	\$ 336.00
\$ 136.00	10 x 15	\$ 1,632.00	\$ 780.00

- Reminder – my term is up in July; please share with your Areas

2019 Wrap Up:

Income:	Budget	Actual	Variance
Convention	\$ 14,000.00	\$ 11,695.26	\$ (2,304.74)
Donations	\$ 3,000.00	\$ 4,467.81	\$ 1,467.81
Adopt an Inmate	\$ -	\$ 800.00	\$ 800.00
	\$ 17,000.00	\$ 16,963.07	\$ (36.93)
Expenses:	Budget	Actual	Variance
Travel	\$ 3,500.00	\$ 3,500.00	\$ -
Administrative	\$ 3,845.00	\$ 2,681.63	\$ 1,163.37
Fellowship Dev	\$ 5,000.00	\$ 1,617.04	\$ 3,382.96
Professional	\$ 1,560.00	\$ 1,498.00	\$ 62.00
H&I + PI + Emgoy	\$ 3,000.00	\$ 2,801.94	\$ 198.06
NAWS	\$ 2,500.00	\$ 2,500.00	\$ -
	\$ 19,405.00	\$ 14,598.61	\$ 4,806.39
Actual Income:		\$ 16,963.07	
Actual Expenses:		\$ (14,598.61)	
Net Income:		\$ 2,364.46	

BANK RECONCILIATION	Bank Balance as of:	18-Jan-20	\$ 32,091.01
	Pending Deposit:		\$ -
	Subtotal:		\$ 32,091.01

Outstanding checks/ withdrawals:

Chk Date	Chk#	Payee	Amount
		no outstanding checks	
			\$ -

Ending Balance:	\$ 32,091.01
Funds On Hold (Prudent reserve+annual baseline):	\$ (9,000.00)
Earmarked funds (for current and future years):	\$ (5,425.00)
Est. Remaining 2020 Income:	\$ 22,452.12
Est. Remaining 2020 Expenses:	\$ (23,656.20)
Available Funds:	\$ 16,461.93

\$ 847.88	2020 Area Donations through January (Budgeted \$4,800 for 2020)	\$ -	2019 Area Donations through Jan (2019 total donations = \$4,417.81)
\$ 559.61	Over/(Under) 2-year average \$ 288.27 2-yr average	\$ 576.54	2018 Area Donations through Jan (2018 total donations = \$3,386.12)

Income (from the start of the last RGRSC meeting through last night)

Date Rec'd	Chk/MO #	Source	Amount	Comment
01/10/20	10010	Bosque	\$ 600.00	
01/10/20	531	El Paso	\$ 107.56	
12/16/19	1643	Four Corners	\$ 40.32	
12/16/19	3238	Greater Albuquerque	\$ 34.42	
12/16/19	1503	Northern NM	\$ 400.00	
		Pecos Valley		
01/10/20	Multi	Southern NM	\$ 140.32	\$69.00 MO# 63580662; \$71.32 MO#6385827
12/16/19	1090	New Hope Meeting	\$ 50.00	

Expenses (from the start of the last RGRSC meeting through last night)

Date	Chk#	Payee	Amount	Comment
11/16/19	1104	TomK	\$ 87.34	Reimb PR
11/16/19	1105	TomK	\$ 1,051.81	H&I Literature Order
11/16/19	1102	Shannon S	\$ 32.68	Reimb PR Event
11/18/19	Auto	Freedom Voice	\$ 68.83	Phonelines - November
11/18/19	Card	Southwest	\$ 253.96	Airfare Robert B to WSZF in Las Vegas
11/18/19	1106	Robert B	\$ 346.04	WSZF Advance
11/18/19	1107	NWWS	\$ 2,500.00	Donation - 2019
11/19/19	Auto	Grizzly Storage	\$ 71.00	Storage - November
11/19/19	Card	Best Buy	\$ 107.86	Treasurer laptop repair
11/30/19	1108	Philadelphia Ins.	\$ 803.00	Insurance
12/17/19	Auto	Freedom Voice	\$ 68.78	Phonelines - December
12/19/19	Auto	Grizzly Storage	\$ 71.00	Storage - December
12/31/19	Card	Amazon	\$ 246.49	New laptop for Treasurer
01/17/20	Auto	Freedom Voice	\$ 68.80	Phonelines - January

RD Report January 2020

The first Webinar on the Conference Agenda Report (CAR) was held in December. First half of the meeting was on the content and the second half focused on asking and answering questions in small break out groups. Primarily for new RD – AD teams. CAR workshops and the gathering of tallies are approached in a number of ways. Rio Grande Region has had RCM's gather tallies and submit them to the RD team. However any group may submit directly to Sashua or myself. Tally deadline for submission will be April 20, 2020. Sashua will be facilitating CAR workshops in the southern areas and the first workshop in the northern parts of the region is scheduled for the 8th of February following the Albuquerque ASC. Hopefully we can include the Bosque area to attend that workshop. A workshop for Northern NM Area will be scheduled at the February ASC. I'd like to reach out to the Four Corners Area to please contact myself with your RCM information so we can include your area with all information we might provide and be sure your part of this process. A Power Point Presentation on the CAR is now available to anyone at na.org/conference. Any GSR or any member can review the presentation and obtain good information about the CAR and what you would like to see happen in the future..

This coming weekend is the Zonal meeting in Las Vegas Nevada. Members of Western States Zone will do a fellowship development road trip to La Clair Utah to an underserved fellowship. This will be the Zone's second endeavor as a functioning body and not just discussion based. The first effort produced great and lasting results. Members are all proud and honored to serve in this capacity.

Please feel free to contact myself or Sashua P. with any questions or concerns about the CAR and look for the Conference Agenda Track (CAT) to be out within the next week or two.

Included with information about the conference, WSO and the World Board has provided a survey for input and review Batch 2 on the Spiritual Principle a Day book. The second review and input draft for the book is also available and coincides with the survey.

ILC Robert B. (505) 930-0654 fyjimo67@gmail.com

Alternate Delegate Report
January 18, 2020

Greetings!

I'm ready to do some CAR Workshops! I've been working with Liz in El Paso and have set up a workshop on 2/15/20. Would LOMA like to try and attend this workshop? Or would you like me to try and schedule another? I'm meeting with the groups in Roswell also to go over the CAR. Also, is there budget money to pay for my gas to travel for these workshops?

So about PVA. . . They aren't functioning like an Area. There is not enough support from members. They are looking at joining a different Area. They've talked about coming to Region to see if another Area within our region would absorb Roswell and surrounding areas. They've also talked about going to Amarillo to talk to the groups there. (Amarillo is as close as Albuquerque is).

So for the conference, I will attach the travel memo here for everyone's information. The hotel will cost me \$83.81 per night if they can find me a roommate, and \$167.62 per night if not. I will arrive on 4/25 and depart on 5/3. That's a total of 8 nights. \$670.48 if I get a roommate. \$1340.96 if not. Today, ticket prices for American Airlines from ROW to LAX 4/25-5/3 are \$400-\$438. Federal per diem rates for Los Angeles are currently \$66 per day. That's \$528 for meals. So I would request that we go ahead and purchase my airline ticket now, before prices increase. I've made my hotel reservations through the WSO already. They are looking for a roommate for me also.

I'm excited! I hope all of the groups get great information from the CAR Workshops and send us ballots! Robert and I want to break the record number of ballots we have received!

YIS,
Sashua

RGRNA Outreach Coordinator Report

January 18, 2020

First, thank you for electing me as our region's Outreach Coordinator. I am still figuring out what this position may entail, but so far am enjoying it.

I have been in contact with this region's Outreach Subcommittee chairs, Elijah T., from Northern New Mexico Area, and Clarissa, from Greater Albuquerque Area. It was rumored that El Paso possibly had an Outreach subcommittee, but I have confirmed that they do not. I will be facilitating better communication between Northern New Mexico and Greater Albuquerque Area's Outreach subcommittees, so that events are less frequently scheduled on the same days, and that our outreach efforts are more evenly distributed. Each subcommittee is currently discussing ways to support the Los Alamos meeting, and will probably be taking turns bringing people to it once a month.

I contacted Sashua P. about getting in touch with people from the Pecos Valley Area. I Was told that Pecos Valley is considering merging with another area, due to lack of members and participation. She also put me in contact with Joshua P., and we are planning on an outreach to Roswell NM on February 8, at 5pm. Clarissa and I are looking for a speaker to bring with us to this meeting. It has also come to my attention that this meeting is not on the RGRNA website, or on local meeting schedules. Hopefully, this can be remedied before February. Please let your areas know about this February 8th event.

I am still working on establishing contacts in each area and creating a list of all area meetings, as well as understanding the needs of each area, and would appreciate any information any RCM would like to give me.

Thank you for letting me be of service,

Anya E.

anyace12@gmail.com

(505) 500-2245



Rio Grande Region Public Relations

Jan 18, 2020

What's happening in PR in the Rio Grande Region:

I did a PR presentation to some staff at the New Mexico Attorney General's office. While the AG is quite knowledgeable about NA and 12 step, his staff, even the ones working on the opioid crisis were not. Now they are. I have been asked to join the NM AG Project Open as a speaker. Project Open travels around to rural areas to inform locals about resources. The next presentation will be in Ruidoso in March or April. I'm looking for some PR fans to join me. Not something to do by myself.

If anyone has contacts in Texas Attorney General's office, please hook me up. I'm willing to travel there and do a presentation. I have been in contact with Mike B. in the Best Little Region to assist them.

Custom NA Banners have been made for NNMA, El Paso, ABQ, our Region, and SNM. Any other Area need a PR banner?

I have now done training classes in El Paso, NNMA, Albuquerque, 4 Corners, and to Bob, the PR chair in SNM on how to craft a tri-fold display and another class on "How to present to Professionals" e.g. a Warden or hospital administrator.

The PR day in Farmington on Nov 23 went very well. I got to work with Bonnie and the 4 Corners PR committee.

We are gaining momentum regarding PR in our Region. Most of our Areas have not had a good working PR committee in some time but now they have had some training and are out creating some good public relations. There are several good slideshows to provide education to both the fellowship and the public and these are in use. They have been uploaded to our website on the PR tab for anyone to check out.

I have been in contact with Pecos Valley Area and Bosque, but they do not have a specific PR chair yet. I offered to come do a PR presentation at any of their next events.

Brie and Maria added a PR tab to the Regional web site. Its purpose is to provide a place for sharing PR resources such as banner artwork, class notes and PR presentations. Please check it out.

Financial:

I purchased supplies and banner and copied regional schedules in November and that was enough to supply activities in November and January. So, no additional expenses at this time. I am being very careful to keep NA expenses down. I am paying all my own travel.

In Service and with a hug,

Tom Kondo
(408) 857-3438

Regional Meeting
January 18, 2020
RCM I Howard G
RCM II Bill P

-The CAR workshop will take place after the next Greater Albuquerque Area meeting on February 8th from 1-5 in the same meeting room as Area at Grace Church 6901 San Antonio NE. 87109 We are asking that GSR's take back to their groups and recommend that all read up on the CAR and develop comments and questions so they can be discussed at the workshop. Group vote Tally Sheets will be gathered and given to our Regional Delegate to World in March at the area meeting. All GSR's are recommended to attend this event. CAR report attached to my report to Region

https://www.na.org/admin/include/spaw2/uploads/pdf/conference/2020CAR_WEB.pdf

In loving service
Howard G.

Northern Area Report from December 1, 2019

From: Mike Murphy RCM 2

Budget / Finances

\$1,083.25 Total donations from groups
\$400 Donation to Region
\$58.33 Checking account balance after subcommittee
expenses and donation to Region
\$835.57 Savings Balance/Prudent Reserve

Subcommittee Reports

- Outreach Committee providing 3 basic texts to meeting, also starting to diversify literature on hand so meetings can request particular literature they may need.
- Public Relations: Reported Highlands basketball arena full on 10/24/19 for Mark Wahlberg Youth Summit around addiction. High percentage of attendees knew someone struggling with addiction, and/or had lost someone to addiction. On 10/26/19, also in Las Vegas, had an NA informational booth at 'take back day', anticipate doing this every 6 months.
- PR provided Santa Fe fire department and homeless shelter with literature/education

Good of Fellowship

- Robert from Region talked about value of printing out **2019 NA Conference Agenda Report** for GSR's to bring back to meetings for collecting feedback from members; getting feedback results back to Area/Region so Robert can bring results to conference in California April 26th to May 2nd. Suggested local groups have workshops to discuss, encouraged feedback to be given to GSR/Area/Region by March 1st. Area voted to print out 16 copies of report for each group requesting one.
- Next Northern Area meeting at 1:30 p.m. on February 2nd, 2020 at Health Commons Building in Espanola (2010 Industrial Park Road).

Southern New Mexico Area of Narcotics Anonymous

(SNMANA)

Elections were held 1/5/2020.

Area Chair - Maria B

Vice chair - Audrey

Secretary - open

Treasurer - Venus S.

Activities- open

Public relations - Bob G.

H&I - open

RCM 1- Lyn W. (575)642-4070 lynwofford@icloud.com

RCM 2- David G. (575)642-4074 mryoungdave@yahoo.com

We have 17 meetings a week in the Southern New Mexico Region. 12 in Las Cruces, 2 in Alamogordo, 2 in T or C, 1 in Silver City.

We are trying to open a checking account for our area. The bank is requesting an EIN number which I am told someone at the Region has. I also understand that we will need to change our policies and procedures to reflect the regions guidelines for use of this number.

The annual full moon camp out held in the summer at White Sands is being moved to Aguirre Springs Recreation area due to the increased cost associated with White Sands becoming a National Park.

I will contact Sashua regarding our area's interest in a CAR report workshop.

Respectfully Submitted,
Lyn W. RCM 1
SNMANA

January 18, 2020, RCM Region Report

Northern New Mexico Area was held December 1, 2019 in Santa Fe and will be in Espanola at the Health Commons February 2, 2020, before Super Bowl.

We currently have 21 active open and closed meetings with a rotating format's that cover most any information an addict could use to be successful in their recovery, in Taos, Espanola, Las Vegas, Pojuaque, Los Alamos, and Santa Fe and some of those meeting meet several times a week. Most meetings have good attendance except for some of our rural meetings but our Outreach Subcommittee have been attending to help bring the message of unity and recovery. Outreach donates 3 basic texts to meetings they attend, and fellowship usually afterward.

We had our Area's annual holiday party hosted by "A New Beginning" in Santa Fe as usual and had a great turn out with a couple of amazing speakers and quite a few out of state members joining as well as many from groups all over our area and the region. I heard the New Year's Shindig was awesome, unable to attend due to life on life's terms.

All Area service positions are filled. We had a motion to buy CAR report for all meetings that want one and it passed. 16 copies of the CAR report were ordered. Our area will discuss upcoming sponsoring a CAR workshop/ potluck event to gain as much information to vote on the CAR by 3/6/20. Tom K. is creating survey for each group to complete to discuss what is know about the fellowship and would like to be known about the fellowship.

Wednesday 29,2020 "The Message Not the Mess" meeting will be hosting the next Spiritual Principle A Day book Workshop/ potluck at 7pm to 8:30 pm. Address is Presbyterian Hospital- 4801 Beckner Road, Santa Fe. Go to the lower level parking lot or east side entrance, second door on left.

Northern New Mexico Area donated \$400.00 to Region.

In loving service,
Abe RCM 1

RCC Report – January 18, 2020

- RCC Treasurer's Report – Sashua
 - The 2019 P&L shows a loss of \$245.90
 - This is based on transactions during the calendar year and does not reflect convention results
 - The convention has generated a profit each of the last several years
- Bid from Southern New Mexico – Linda
 - SNM submitted a bid for Hotel Encanto in Las Cruces
 - The bids costs are well above our budget so the RCC was unable to immediately approve the bid
 - The Hotel Liaison is playing phone tag with the Sales Manager
- Registration is open at RGRCA.org
- Working toward a completely bilingual convention
 - This year there will be no other meetings at the same time as the Spanish main speaker
 - Registration and Merchandise will close for the Spanish main speaker just as they do for English main speakers
 - English interpretation will be provided for the Spanish main speaker
 - Our goal is to have enough headsets for all interested English speakers to listen to the Spanish main speaker
 - We budgeted \$1,500 to rent 120 headphones and chargers
 - We can purchase 120 headsets with chargers for \$5,038.40 which pays for itself in about 3.5 years; this will be submitted as a motion
- The Program committee is adding interactive workshops this year
- The comedian is George, the Saturday night main speaker from the 2018 convention
- This year's play is all new!!!
- Please remind your Areas that while registration is not required to attend workshops and speaker meetings, registration is the primary source of funds for the convention and the region
- Due to increasing costs for supplies as well as for the convention space, the price of registration this year is \$33 for pre-registration and \$38 for registration after April 13th
 - Those who register through April 13th will get a \$5 discount if they purchase a complete registration packet which includes all ticketed meals and events
- In addition to the usual beef, chicken, and vegetarian banquet options, this year we're testing a vegan option during pre-registration
- Registration count as of Saturday night (1/18/20)
 - 34 registrations from 4 states
- From Zoom chat from Sashua:
 - "November 2015 it was sent back to Areas to discuss the idea of a badge-only event. We were functioning as a badged event but careful about our language"
 - The convention has not been functioning as a badge-only event in recent years
 - The RSC Guidelines Ad Hoc committee agreed to discuss this as part of the guidelines updates
- From El Paso Area:
 - EPASC requested that pre-convention merchandise be available for sale
 - The RSC Chair directed the RCC to make that happen

Conference Agenda Report

CAR/CAT Motion #	Page #	Proposal	Analysis / Notes
1	9	Approve NAWWS long term goals, which serve as the foundation of NAWWS strategic plan.	
2	11, 63	Approve IP on Mental Health See addendum A	
3	15, 69, 131	Approve revisions to FIPT operational rules. See addendum B on page 69. See the existing bulletin #1 on page 131.	
4	18, 117	Approve revisions to Intellectual Property Bulletin #1. See addendum C.	
5	19, 75	Approve initiation of the established process to revise the FIPT in the 2020-2022 cycle.	
6	38	Create a step working guide for members who have worked through the previous version and would like to evolve in their recovery.	
7	39	Create a step working guide with each question derived from one sentence in The Basic Text chapter 4, How it Works.	
8	40	Create a new IP for daily personal inventory of gratitude.	
9	41	New IP for women in recovery.	
10	41	Create a guide for online meetings.	
11	42	Create a service pamphlet that explains "being under not surveillance at any time."	
12	43	Create audio format of Basic Text, Step working guide, and It Works How and Why in Spanish.	
13	44	Consider revising existing literature to avoid gender specific language, to include gender neutral and inclusive language.	
14	45	8 year moratorium of new English language recovery literature to WSC 2028, excluding any lit projects already in development.	
15	46	Project plan to produce informative video about NA for PR committees and online publication	Answers questions: 1. What is NA? 2. How it works? 3. How to contact NA
16	47	Prohibit submission of motion or proposal that has been submitted for 2 consecutive previous WSC for one entire WSC cycle.	
	48 to 50	Tally sheet for motions.	
	51 to 52	New recovery lit survey	
	53, 54	New Service lit. survey	
	55,56	Proposed new IDT's	
	57 to 62	Glossary	
	63 to 67	Addendum A. Approval draft for proposed new IP on Mental Health	
	69 to 73	Addendum B. FIPT operational Rules with recommended changes tracked.	
		SPAD batch #2	
		FIPT Articles 1 & 2	

Conference Agenda Track			
CAR/CAT Motion #	Page #	Proposal	Analysis / Notes
17	6, 10-12	To approve the 2020-2022 NAWS strategic plan.	
18	6, 16-17	To approve the project plan for the Spiritual Principle a Day Book for inclusion in the 2020-2022 NAWS, Inc. budget.	
19	6, 16	To approve the project plan for New Recovery IP's.	
20	6, 16	Revise existing IP's.	
21	6	Approve IDT's.	
22	6, 20, 21	Approve revisions to the Local Service Toolbox.	
23	6, 21	The role of Zones	
24	6, 22, 23	FIPT revisions	
25	6, 25-42	Approve the 2020-2022 NAWS, Inc. Budget	
26	6	To Seat the MINAS Region	
27	6	To Seat the North-West Russia Region	
28	6, 21, 49-84	To pause Zonal seating by not considering seating requests from zones formed after the 2018 WSC until after zonal seating criteria or a process for zonal seating is established by the WSC.	
29	6, 90-94	Approve WB suggestions to revise the Guide to World Services to reflect current procedures/practices.	
30	6, 91-94	Approve HRP suggestions to revise the GWSNA to reflect current practices.	
31	6, 85	Adopt 2020-2022 reimbursement policy.	
32	6, 94	To eliminate abstentions when voting or taking straw polls, for WSC 2020 only beginning after CAR discussions and decisions.	
33	6, 94-99	To adopt, for WSC 2020 only, the following approaches for New Idea discussion. (The revised approach continues on to fill page 7.)	
	10 to 12	Strategic plan and project plans	Includes Vision, Long Term Goals, Fellowship Development-1+2 objectives, and Communications and Outreach-3+4+5 objectives.
	13, 19	DRT/MAT objective 6	
	13	Lit Development Objective 7-8	
	13	Lit Translation Objective 9-11	
	14	WSC Objective 12	Reassess the mission of the Conference and ensure that the focus, format, timing, and use of resources before, during, and after the Conference best support its purposes.
	14	NAWS Operations Objective 13	
	14	World Board Development Objectives 14-16	
	16	Literature Development Objective 7	Prioritize and develop new recovery lit.
	16	Literature Development Objective 8	Prioritize and revise existing recovery literature on a regularly scheduled basis.
	16 to 17	SPAD	
	101 to 182	GWSNA Proposed Revisions	Includes revisions from Board (highlighted) and HRP (highlighted and strike thru.)

El Paso Area -P&P Chair Report
February 2020

Good morning ASC Body,

-P&P held a meeting on January 8th at 5 pm at Alabama and Gold to review Area business and discuss our Policy & Procedures. Members in attendance were Denise P., Connie P., Jeru B., and myself.

-Subcommittee discussed the Revised Motion for sharing at home groups about the desire for an El Paso Area Website and responsibility for managing it.

-Jeff mentioned that the Area P.O.Box number on the title page of the P&P document was wrong and will need to be updated in the new P&P.

-Members reviewed the layout of the current P&P document page-by-page and discussed each section to familiarize themselves with the entire policy. This is in preparation of making any necessary edits before a new policy is approved.

-Connie shared some new qualifications for a nominee during Elections of Old Business (Source: another area's P&P guidelines).

-Denise P. suggested that we create an Appendix for the P&P document to handle extra items and forms. It was agreed by CBDM to propose this for the next edition of the P&P.

-Subcommittee discussed the importance of reading qualifications for any position that is open at the Area meeting. We have gotten away from this habit, and we feel that it is important for a new member who might be considering running for a position to be informed.

Subcommittee feels that this needs to be included in writing as part of policy in the Elections section.

-Following this meeting, Denise P., Alternate P&P Chair, sent out the newest format of our working P&P document which includes any recent motion changes to subcommittee members so we may begin reviewing the entire document at our next subcommittee meeting.

-Our next P&P meeting will be held on February 8, 2020 at 5 pm at Alabama & Gold before the Saturday Night Live meeting. Please join us!

Reminder to the ASC Body: We continue to work on reformatting and paginating the P&P document from the old format and keeping track of any policy changes approved by the ASC, but the final document must be approved by the El Paso Area as a whole in the near future before implementation.

In grateful and loving service,
Jeff S., P&P Chair

Public Relations Meeting Minutes
February 1, 2020

Intro Activities

1. Introduction-Readings (Service Prayer-Read by Vince B./ A Vision for NA Service-Read by Andrea A.)
2. Welcome to new members: Andrea A., Jaime D., Vince B., James S., Gavin D., Liz N., Valerie V. and Jerusalem B.
Attendance by sign up sheet (see list).
3. Round robin reading of Pgs. 29-32 from PR Handbook "Preparation and Training for Interacting with the Public" as preparation for Work Group tasks.
Shared out insights from the reading. Pete pointed out that it's important to cultivate relationships and carry them into the future. J stressed that preparation is more important than presentation. We got to know what we're doing. Jaime shared that we need to reach out with our own resources to those who have relationships already, communicating with members and handle paperwork. Grey feels that respect is very important. Some members have difficulty disagreeing without being disagreeable which can carry into our dealings with the public. Tracey points out that she is learning that PR is based on our relationships with the public. Connie asked if we are providing reliable ways to remain in contact with the public. She stressed the effectiveness of our phonelines and the importance of us giving our individual contact numbers (ie. business cards). Jeff shared that the section on "Whom do we contact" outlines many different ways to reach out to find a contact person. J shared about a past situation with a residential facility and a member of our fellowship. The person left and the facility questioned the spiritual nature of our program. Vince is willing to help with contacts such as the police department, Rescue Mission, etc. He says it's important to know the history of the organization and the efforts there. Marty stressed that it's important to go in together in pairs. Pete says that we all know people within organizations. We need to be sure to bring new contacts to this subcommittee so that we are all aware of the efforts that are being made. In reference to EPBH, Pete said that he was able to make the contact with the facility, but it became cumbersome to fulfill the requirements. Pete said that we might need to wait for the facility to get their organizational tasks in order.
4. No Role Play today due to work groups.

Old Business:

5. Report on contact efforts:
EPBH-On hold until time is set by H&I Chair to go into the facility in person. Jeff and Pete gave a brief history. Jaime shared that there is new H&I leadership, and he is willing to go with a member of PR to the facility.
EL Paso Police Department-Contact ideas will be handled through criminal justice work group today.
Rescue Mission (need to go face-to-face) Corina and Jeff plan to visit the facility in

person during early January 2020. Andy is the contact at the front desk at the facility according to Vince.

New Contact for School of Nursing at UTEP (Guillermina Solis) Health Fair- Grey and Jeff will attend planning meeting at Opportunity Center on February 12th to discuss details of the upcoming Health Fair on April 15th. The subcommittee discussed the possibility of providing the organization with our official registered logo. Jeff suggested that we use our March and April subcommittee meetings to plan for the health fair and prepare ourselves for the service opportunity. Jeff stressed that we need to have balanced representation with newer people and experienced members in two panels. **We will need to organize members, plan presentation, and perhaps order materials for the event.**

Grey and Jeff will also visit with Mr. Tulles the Director of the **Opportunity Center** at the time of the planning meeting to make that initial contact.

Other possible contacts: Jeff went by the **EI Paso Public Library**, but didn't get to see the person in charge to post placards or signs.

6. **Webpage** design ideas and how to proceed. Per Area request, GSRs are going to home groups to inquire about interest in an El Paso Area Webpage and how to manage it. **Jeff has copied the pages pertaining to Website from PR Handbook to review when the time comes.**

7. Jeff did follow up with Tom K. and the World PR Webinar is not scheduled to be repeated

as of yet. Tom did provide other ideas of resources available from World including videos and older presentations via email.

J forwarded the email from Bob Shott at World about the dates for PR Week this year. World Board has designated June 1-7 (Monday-Sunday) as PR Week dates. (Let's have a CBDM discussion about how we want to handle our next PR learning event this year at our next monthly meeting). J gave us a little history of how the We All Are PR event came to be last year. Connie likes the idea of using role play activities for the learning day once again.

New Business

8. **Individual Work Group Planning Time-**Work group members will read over the sections

pertaining to their group and begin planning using the 7 Step Planning Guide for Goals and Steps to reach their goals.

The work group areas and members include:

Criminal Justice (including courts, CPS)-Pete, Marty, Liz N. (CTRC possibility)

Government (including schools, military)-Corina (not present today)

Connie/James/Gavin

Healthcare-J, Jim, Andrea, Jeff

Treatment (including Inpatient/Outpatient/Residential)-Jarred (not present today), Tracey, Grey, Jaime, Jeru

Held a 5-10 minute share out of ideas from the individual workgroups.

Jeru shared about doing an etiquette class at Casa Vida about history and culture of NA. He also showed NA books to them. He shared about the need for continuous education.

9. **ROSC Meeting** scheduled for February 5, 2020 has been cancelled.
10. **Changes for New Meeting List** (Jeff and Pete have reviewed changes to the list, and It is currently at the Printer). We are printing 1,800 to include new meetings. We should have them back by next week before our next ASC meeting. **Follow up: The meeting location change for H&I monthly meeting has been included on new lists now.**

On-going Questions/Concerns

11. Follow up to partial vs. full membership (clean time requirements?)
12. Do we want to sell any t-shirts at an upcoming event or hold them until the next PR learning event/workshop?

Collection=\$11 for today for rent

Adjourn with prayer

Next Meeting -March 7, 2020

1201 East Yandell

Welcome everyone, ^{FEB 9k} MAY 22 is
gonna be the date for next
activity, being held at 3501 Hueco
for LACK OF AVAILABILITY at other
facilities, the agenda will

consist of 11:00 Lunch - cookout Hamburgers
& hot dogs, chips, drinks
12:00-5 CAR - meeting.

5:7 Set up for dinner, eat, Spagetti on
menu

7:30 Meeting - Speaker Monica F, San Carlos

Set up
9:00 - DANCE

12:00 Clean up

In Loving Service Activities Committee

THANK
JOE R

H and I subcommittee report for the month of January 2020
Business meeting held at 9241 Socorro Rd. @ 1pm on 2/2/20.

Report: H and I went over our literature inventory and is requesting that the Area Service Committee provide H and I some funds to buy H and I approved literature to take into the facilities that we go into. Our literature coordinator has made out an order request and the amount we need to fulfill that order. It will be attached via e-mail to the Area secretary and Area treasurer. Anyone else who wants to see the order can reach me at elpasographics915@gmail.com. The total would come out to \$265.65. I understand that we have an amount of \$200 for H and I as needed. This is over that amount. If we can only get the \$200 then we are grateful for it and will use it to buy whatever literature we can.

As for El Paso Behavioral Health Systems we are going to arrange a day with help from PR to go in person and try and set up an appointment and talk to someone at the facility.

Villa Maria is going through some issues with their facility but we will be in there soon!

I have made contact with a couple of correctional facilities and their chaplains and we are on our way to bring NA into those facilities! They have been real kind and have been waiting for someone to call or contact them to bring in a meeting for the inmates. We are excited for this news and are going through the process as a committee and individuals to go into these facilities.

Rogelio Sanchez Unit Prison, Otero County Prison, and very soon in the horizon is Las Cruces Ctiy Jail are the facilities that I have contacted, e-mailed, and been keeping in touch with.

I'm grateful for our members of our region for assisting me and sharing their experience, strength, and hope and guiding me on how it works to get into the prison system for our H and I committee here in the El Paso area. They have been very resourceful and responsive and have even given me contact info of NA members already approved to go into these facilities if we need additional support.

I'm very excited to have this service position and am ready to take action so that any addict with the desire to stop using can find a new way to live through the program of Narcotics Anonymous that are in these facilities!

In grateful trusted service

Jaime D. Chair of the H and I subcommitee

H & I Literature Order

Street Address

P: Phone Number

Email

City, State ZIP Code

F: Fax Number

Website

Bill To:

Phone:

Invoice #:

Address:

Fax:

5-Feb-20

Email:

Invoice For:

Item #	Description	Qty	Unit Price	Discount	Price
	H& I Basics	20	\$ 0.65		\$ 13.00
	Just for Today Daily Meditation Book	3	\$ 8.55		\$ 25.65
	Group Readings	2	\$ 4.00		\$ 8.00
IP 6	Recovery & Relapse	75	\$ 0.25		\$ 18.75
IP 23	Staying Clean on the Outside	150	\$ 0.25		\$ 37.50
IP 17	For Those in Treatment	100	\$ 0.33		\$ 33.00
IP 7	Am I An Addict	75	\$ 0.25		\$ 18.75
	Entre Rejas	5	\$ 1.00		\$ 5.00
	Behind the Walls	30	\$ 1.00		\$ 30.00
IP 16	For the Newcomer	75	\$ 0.25		\$ 18.75
	In Times of Illness (English)	10	\$ 3.40		\$ 34.00
	In Times of Illness (Spanish)	5	\$ 3.40		\$ 17.00
	Just For Today Phamplet Spanish	25	\$ 0.25		\$ 6.25

Invoice Subtotal	\$ 265.65
Tax Rate	
Sales Tax	\$ -
shipping	
Deposit Received	
TOTAL	\$ 265.65

Make all checks payable to .

Total due in <#> days. Overdue accounts subject to a service charge of <#>% per month.

**PR Chair Report
for El Paso ASC**

Date: February 8, 2020

Dear ASC Body,

-The Public Relations Subcommittee met on Saturday, February 1, 2020 at 1201 East Yandell at 2 pm. There were 8 new members present and a total of 16 in attendance. The following is a summary of our meeting minutes:

-We read "Preparation and Training for Interacting with the Public" together from the PR Handbook and shared insights from the read aloud.

-Our subcommittee is waiting to accompany the H&I Chair to EPBH for personal contact. We have plans to reach out to the Rescue Mission of El Paso, Opportunity Center, El Paso Police Department, and the Public Library with placards. More will be revealed in these areas.

-Jeff, J, and Grey will attend a planning meeting on February 12th at the Opportunity Center to coordinate a booth for a health fair that will take place there on April 15th.

-We reviewed Area's interest in an El Paso Area Webpage and are awaiting direction from this body in how to proceed with it.

-World Services PR has designated PR Learning Week to be June 1-7 (Monday-Sunday) for this year. Our subcommittee will plan a CBDM discussion regarding specific dates and our plans for an event in El Paso and our Region.

-New Business focused on breaking into PR Workgroups that include Criminal Justice, Government (including Ft. Bliss and schools), Healthcare, and Treatment (Inpatient/Outpatient/Residential). Each group read their individual guidelines and used a planning tool to list goals for each workgroup and individual plans of action. It was followed by 5-10 minutes of sharing out ideas for each workgroup.

-We continue to entertain ideas and suggestions from the recent Area Inventory experience and are eager to help with workshops and learning events that may be needed.

-Unfortunately the ROSC meeting for February was cancelled so did not attend.

-Pete and Jeff were able to get all the recent changes included in the new meeting lists (even recent meeting change of locations). We have increased the number printed to 1,800 for this printing. We will be giving home groups their copies today, and turning in our receipt for copies per Treasurer's guidelines.

-It is so exciting to see our subcommittee continue to grow and work closely with phonelines and H&I subcommittees. Our next monthly meeting will be held on Saturday, March 7, 2020 at 1201 East Yandell so please join us with your ideas.

In loving service,
Jeff S.
PR Chair

Area Phone Line Report 2-8-2020

Dear Area,

Please see attached freedom voice call log for the month of January 2020. We had over 31 calls. All voice mails returned. Thanks to our phone line committee. On Jan 11th I had a training on the Freedom Voice phone chart with Tom K., it was very informative. This month posters for buses were printed, attached is complete receipt. Posters were delivered to Sun Metro. I have brought in some extra copies, and also copies for PR. Our next Area Phone Line Meeting is Feb 29th from 2-3 at 1201 E. Jandell, pizza will be donated, please attend. I have brought in flyers so our GSR's can please take back to groups!

Thank you so much for letting
me be of service,

Tracy R

Area Phone Line Chair